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MM27.40.19
From: Gary Rygus 
To: Clerk 
Subject: bylaw 349 - request to exempt grooming services 
Date: Wednesday, March 22, 2017 1:03:18 PM 
Attachments: Toronto Tethering March 2017.pdf 

Hello Marilyn 
I understand that Bylaw 349 will come up for discussion at the March 28 Council meeting due to
 negative feedback from both consumers and businesses. Attached is a letter from retailer PetSmart.
 The letter outlines the negative implications of this bylaw to their grooming services. This example is
 consistent with what other businesses that provide grooming services will experience in the City of
 Toronto. 
On behalf of retailers that provide grooming services in Toronto, Retail Council of Canada supports
 PetSmart’s position and request that grooming services be exempt from the provisions of the bylaw.
 Grooming services are provided in a safe and secure environment to ensure that both the pet and
 the employee are safe during grooming activity. If the current version of the bylaw was to continue
 grooming services would be negatively impacted. 
We believe it was not the City’s intent to prevent grooming activities to be done in a safe manner
 and therefore request that the bylaw be amended to exempt grooming services as soon as possible. 
If you have any questions about this issue please contact me at your convenience. Please circulate to
 City Councillors this email and letter. 
Thanks for your assistance in this matter. 
Gary 
Gary Rygus 
Director Government Relations (Ontario) 
Retail Council of Canada | Conseil canadien du commerce de détail 
1881 Yonge Street, Suite 800, Toronto, ON M4S 3C4 
Tel: (416) 467-3744 | 1 (888) 373-8245 | Ext. 225 
RetailCouncil.org | Twitter | Facebook | LinkedIn 
Vancouver · Winnipeg · Toronto · Ottawa · Montréal · Halifax 
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March 16, 2017 
 
RE: Toronto Municipal Code, 349-8 
 
Dear City Councillors, 
 
On behalf of PetSmart, Inc., I wish to express our concern regarding a recently enacted section of the 
Toronto Municipal Code, Chapter 349-8, aimed at the tethering of animals (the “tethering law”). 
Unfortunately, tethering law restricts our Toronto stores from providing grooming services to your 
community, impacting hundreds of pets who visit PetSmart for these services in Toronto each month as 
well as our associates employed as groomers in our stores. 
 
As the largest specialty pet retailer of services and solutions for the lifetime needs of pets, PetSmart 
operates over 1,500 stores in the United States, Canada, and Puerto Rico, employing over 55,000 
associates. PetSmart and our 70 Toronto associates are proud to have been part of your local community 
for the past three years. In 2016, PetSmart collected over $7.1 million in GST/HST for Ontario last year.  
 
As written, the enacted language restricts our ability to provide safe grooming services that are currently 
offered in our three Toronto stores. Pet parents choose to groom their animals for a variety of reasons and 
trust PetSmart to safely perform these services for their pet. While we understand the goal of the City 
Council in creating legal boundaries for the unsafe tethering of animals, there are circumstances in which 
the restriction of an animal is required for its own safety. The intended use of the grooming loop is to restrict 
the animal’s movement while using the necessary equipment to bathe thoroughly and appropriately; 
cut/trim/shorten hair; remove mats, which can cause injury to the underlying tissues if left in place; and 
address additional hygiene needs dictated by the standard of care expected for proper skin/overall health of 
pets. If prevented from restraining pets in such a way to limit excessive movement while allowing adequate 
access to the hair, unintended and sometimes serious injuries to both pets and humans can occur. 
 
If PetSmart is unable to ensure the safety of pets through utilizing current best practices and industry 
standards, our grooming services could be affected in Toronto, which would be an unprecedented gap in 
services from our stores that our pet parents find valuable for their family. This would result in lost revenue 
of over $400,000 annually in our Toronto stores and a loss of 6-10 PetSmart grooming jobs for associates 
per store. 
 
As the bond between humans and animals is more widely recognized and solidified, PetSmart understands 
that pet parents advocate for the welfare of animals through public policy. This is evident throughout the 
communities in which PetSmart is present. We are often called upon to work alongside elected officials and 
policymakers to ensure that enacted language achieves the desired outcome. As an important member of 
the Toronto community, PetSmart would welcome the opportunity to work with the City Council to draft 
exemption language that ensures the safety of animals while receiving grooming services in our salons. 
 
Sincerely, 


 
 
Kathy R. Mitchell 
Senior Director, Government Affairs 






